From: Jeff Wealands [JeffWealands@utilityauditing.co.uk]

Sent: 17 December 2002 11:22

To: Ofgempressoffice

Subject: New Rights for Industrial & Commercial Users

Following your Press Release yesterday regarding the above.

It is high time that the buyers of energy were, at last, given control over the suppliers.

As an Energy Management Company, we have seen extremely glaring situations of suppliers abusing their positions to stop customers transferring by using extremely dubious practices. These can range from Termination notices being 'lost' or 'not received' to spurious 'debt' on the account.

Under the present regime, there is very little the client or ourselves can do to challenge the suppliers stance, as they hold the registration of the supply & can challenge any attempts to transfer or make it so protracted that the client stays with them because of the 'hassle' factor.

I agree totally with you when you state that any debt should be dealt with via the normal legal process & not by restriction of competitive trade.

My own thoughts are that there should be a clearly defined contract period, with a clearly defined ' out of contract' rate for sites which do not transfer or do not re-negotiate a new supply prior to the expiry of the existing agreement. There would remove the ambiguity which shrouds the market at present. There should be no vehicle where suppliers can object to transfer other than the term of the contract has not been fulfilled.

I feel the quicker this policy is implemented the better as it will produce a more  transparent market &, hopefully help to remove a lot of the mistrust end users have when dealing with gas & electricity suppliers..
